Concern #3:  RALO General Assembly Support

The ICANN Draft FY12 Operating Plan and Budget states:  

For the ALAC, during the period 2010–2013, support one General Assembly for each of the five Regional At-Large Organizations (RALOs) held in conjunction with either an ICANN or key regional Internet stakeholder meeting in order to set priorities, develop strategies for improving participation, including capacity-building programs, and increase engagement, such as recruiting new At-Large Structures to achieve the goal of at least one At-Large Structure per country worldwide. These community support activities will contribute to a healthy Internet eco-system. 
We take note of the fact that the LACRALO formally advised ICANN that it intended to convene a General Assembly in 2012 by way of its application for travel funding.  ICANN’s Financial Team responded as follows:

In order to facilitate ALAC's work, ICANN will allocate travel support for up to 6 regional participants, based on a plan from the At-Large on the selection process and the use of the ICANN Constituency Travel team for booking.

In the knowledge that the LACRALO has three dozen member at-large structures (ALSs), the provision of funding for only 6 representatives is a far cry from the General Assembly “support” that the at-large community expects to be accorded.  Frankly, all members of our community view this particular ICANN decision as an unparalleled insult that must be addressed in the strongest of terms.  

While ICANN has no qualms about fully supporting multiple registry-registrar gatherings throughout the course of the calendar year, it has chosen to only partially support this rarely-held at-large General Assembly initiative.  This decision egregiously violates the non-discriminatory treatment clause of the ICANN’s bylaws, and the at-large community will consider filing a formal Reconsideration Request to challenge this ill-considered staff action.  

Concern #4:  Funding of the Ombudsman’s Office

Pursuant to the ICANN bylaws at Article V, Section 1, Paragraph 4:
The annual budget for the Office of Ombudsman shall be established by the Board of Directors as part of the annual ICANN budget process.   The Ombudsman shall submit a proposed budget to the president, and the president shall include that budget submission in its entirety and without change in the general ICANN budget recommended by the ICANN president to the Board.

Please note the underlined language.  The current ICANN Draft FY12 Operating Plan and Budget does not include the Ombudsman’s proposed budget in its entirety – in fact we don’t see it at all.  All we see is a number, $562,000, which appears to be far in excess of the amount that should be spent to provision an Ombudsman’s Office.  

We point to the Statistical Analysis provided by Frank Fowlie – see http://www.icann.org/ombudsman/documents/stat-comparison-v4-aug06.pdf -- wherein in states:

During the same relevant period the ICANN Ombudsman budgeted $183,000 for salary and $140,000 for operating expenses, totaling $325,000 (all Canadian Dollars – CAD). The ICANN Ombudsman under spent during this fiscal year by $40,000, total expended budget was $285,000.
As the budget now (just a few years after the issuance of this report) is almost double this above-cited amount, we are of the view that something is either awry, or requires a greater degree of clarification.  
